

## TASK FORCE MINUTES #91-8

August 29-30, 1991  
Malibu Canyon, Salvation Army Camp

### PRESENT:

Bob Wineman, LAC  
Ralph Alworth, CDF  
Mike Colgan, ORC  
Mike Dougherty, USFS  
Larry Whelan, VNC  
Ken Brown, SFM  
Claude Creasey, LFD  
Dave Bianchi, SBC

### GUESTS:

Stan Lake, CDF (Ops No. Chair)  
John Bryant, USFS (Ops So. Chair)  
Dan Francis, CDF  
Gary Nelson, LAC  
Jim Jeffery, OES  
Mike Harris, CDF

### ICS - FGC

John Bryant gave a report on the Chesterfield, VA Meeting.

Chief Brunacini still wanted to discuss the merger of ICS and FGC.

Wants to develop a consortium of Fire Service Representatives throughout the nation to design a "Fire Service Command System".

Considerable discussion was generated over participation in this consortium.

In November there will be a meeting between this group and FIRESCOPE to discuss this process.

### II. NWCG Certs/Quals Proposal

Dan Francis representing the Training Working Group NWCG presented the latest draft of the Certs/Quals Proposal. This took most of the day with the Task Force going over the proposal and responses item by item. With the input of Nelson and Francis the Task Force developed to be sent to the Operations Teams to use as CAL's rep. to NWCG.

## Multi-Casualty

Mike Colgan attended a meeting with ORC Chiefs Association and the Training Officers regarding their upcoming Multi-Casualty Training presented by SACC.

The decision by the Chiefs Association was to cancel the class and wait until the final documents have been approved through the Decision Process.

Secondly, the Task Force will write a letter to Glen Morgan clarifying the Decision Process' progress and addressing the letters he has written to Jeffery, Russell, and American Heat Producing (pc to Ops Chairs, Maxfield).

The State Fire Marshal to advise the Fire Service that Multi-Casualty is not an approved package at this time. The target date for the package to complete the Decision Process is December 1991.

## IV. USAR

The revisions to USAR Proposal were discussed and reviewed.

We still need to respond to the USAR Specialist Group on this proposal.

## III. Next Meeting

September 25-26, 1991  
Ojai

(Lodging: Casa Ojai, 1302 E. Ojai Rd., 805-646-8175)